

Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 05/24/2021

A true *rég*ord is recorded

Members present:

Marc Bernier Deb Marquis Brad Totten

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

Signed A/P and Payroll Warrants and Journal Entries

Other Business:

The Selectmen discussed changing Warrant Articles #27 and #60 and setting a date for a Special Town meeting to accept the changes.

The Road Commissioner came in and discussed the Pit on Lewis Hill Road with Selectmen, we had someone ask about going to pit and getting some dirt, the pit is not open, no one staffs it and there is no accountability as to who comes and goes. As far as Insurance coverage if anyone should get hurt while in the pit. The Pit is not permitted with the State. The Selectmen believe it would not be in the best interest of the Town if it were opened to the public. Two of the Selectmen discussed with the newly elected Selectman about different processes and when staff got paid quarterly. The three Selectmen set up a schedule and dates for future quarterly payments, quarterly payments means that 3 months are completed before you receive pay. These dates will be adhered to for anyone receiving quarterly payments from the Town.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40, Marc made the motion, Deb seconded it.